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Dear Friends: 

Praise the Lord for the many opportunities God has opened for us to minister His 

Word and connect with people.  During these last several weeks we were enabled 

to participate in mission conferences and meetings in Michigan, Pennsylvania, 

and Tennessee.  It was a great blessing to reconnect with our supporting 

churches.  Thank the Lord for these pastors who have served at their churches so 

faithfully for so many years! 

With the Hispanic ministries Allen has been preaching through the book of 

Ephesians at Iglesia Bautista Tabernaculo Wednesday nights.  During the month 

of April, Allen conducted a stewardship conference for four Sundays at Iglesia 

Bautista Nuevo Amanecer.  Many commented how these Biblical principles 

challenged them to order their finances and lives to be more effective stewards of 

God’s resources.   

For several weeks, our home church at Tabernaculo had been preparing a special Easter choir 

with the children and teens to present the Gospel at the local flea market.  The church was not 

granted access, however, and just two days before the planned event God gave Allen grace with 

the manager of a large grocery store to get permission to present at that store.  Incredibly enough, 

this was the same place, where three months before, Allen and another brother were prohibited 

from handling out gospel tracts!  Amazing what God can do! 

 

May is Nelido’s last month of his internship with us at the church.  It has been a blessing to work 

with him and mentor him in church ministry.  Pray for his future, whether the Lord would have 

him return to his home country of Bolivia or some other place of ministry.   

Allen has maintained regular weekly contact with Roberto Diaz to coordinate his coming on 

board as a church-planting missionary with MGMI and with his paperwork to obtain the 

religious visa.  This is our first candidate to partner with   in obtaining legal status as a church 

News from Allen and Bella Lund 



planter and to work alongside during this transition into the US.  Lord willing, Roberto will be a 

model for others who will come on board in the future.   The church in Georgia that he helped 

start is moving forward and waiting for his return once his legal requirements are met.  Pray that 

God gives us wisdom with these choice servants of our Savior. Our mission director and Pastor 

Fernandez thank you for partnering with us so we can partner with these church planters and 

together multiply our efforts to impact our world with the wonderful saving grace of God! 

For Him we serve with Hispanics, 

Allen & Bella Lund 


